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• The region has added roughly one housing unit for 

every household added

• The volume of housing permits has declined since the 

Great Recession

• Single-family detached homes are still the majority, but 

multifamily units are increasing

• Housing starts remain low across the region

Key findings





Production of housing has increased by about 14 percent 

over the last two decades 

The number of households grew at a similar rate –

increasing 12 percent since 2000  

Overall, the region has added about 418,600 housing 

units and roughly 340,000 households

The region has added roughly one 

housing unit for every household





Most of the region’s housing building permits over the 

past 20 years have been issued in Cook County, including 

in Chicago 

However, surrounding suburban counties, such as Lake 

and Will counties, continued to grow

As of 2020, new home permits sit at roughly 14,700 – less 

than half of the pre-recession levels

The volume of housing permits has 

declined since the Great Recession



Single-family detached homes are 

still the majority, but multifamily 

units are increasing

In 2020, 41 percent of all permits issued were for large 

multifamily units, nearly double the share 20 years ago

The share of permits approved for small multifamily units 

(three to four units) continue to make up a small 

percentage of permits approved across the region





Housing starts remain low across 

the region

As of 2020, about 5,000 housing starts were recorded, 

compared to over 36,000 in 2005

The region’s slow population growth might be driving the 

low housing starts

Interestingly, Will County has outpaced the rest of the 

region with the most housing under construction 
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